
I support HB2538 which will prevent excessive noise from mufflers. We live in an increasingly noisy 
world. More recently, the number of cars and trucks outfitted with these exhaust systems has increased 
throughout our region, and these devices are relatively cheap and readily available. Our house is located 
near Washington Park, and on nice days, the park is destroyed by these cars as they climb up the hill to 
the various gardens. In addition, the noise from these mufflers also travels from Burnside into the early 
morning hours disrupting our sleep. We have the right to live in a world of peace and quiet.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Kyle Smoot, MD  
Portland 


